Chesterfield County, Virginia

Transportation Department

9800 Government Center Parkway — P.O. Box 40 — Chesterfield, VA 23832
Phone: (804) 748-1037 - Fax: (804) 748-8516 — Internet: chesterfield.gov

Jesse W. Smith
Director

November 7, 2017

Sachem's Head HOA
12500 Wood Sage East
Midlothian, VA 23114

RE: Lucks Lane (Spirea Road to Route 288) Widening Project

Dear Property Owner:

The Chesterfield County Transportation Department will host a “pardon our dust™ meeting on the
project to widen Lucks Lane from two-lanes to four-lanes between Spirea Road and Route 288.

Citizens can stop by the North Courthouse Public Library, located at 325 Courthouse Road, between
Spm and 7pm on Thursday, January 18, 2018. The meeting will be an open house format, which

will provide attendees an opportunity to review and discuss project information individually with
project team members.

The roadway construction contract has been awarded to Fielder’s Choice Enterprises, Inc. The
project will be under construction from November 2017 through August 2019. 1 have asked
Fielder’s Choice to send you a separate letter with their contact information in case you have any
questions during construction. The county has also hired NXL Construction Services to provide
full-time inspection while the contractor is working. The inspector’s name is Shane Weakley and

- you can reach him on his cell phone at 434-944-7475. Please also feel free to call me if you have
any questions during construction. '

If you are unable to attend the meeting on January 18™, more information on the project is available
at: www.chesterfield gov/roadprojects

Sincerely,
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Brent Epps, P.E.
Engineering Supervisor
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